
 

Our value is ‘Respect’ 
 

“Do to others as you would 
have them do to you.” 

Luke 6:31 

Friday, 20 
September 2024 

 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
HOUSE CAPTAINS 2024-2025 
This week in house assemblies, children in Year 5 and 6 had the opportunity to put themselves forward for the role 
of house captain explaining why they thought they would be the right person for the job.  After voting had taken 
place, the new house captains were announced in celebration assembly this morning and given their house captain 
badges.  I am sure they will do a great job in helping lead their respective houses and I look forward to working with 
the new team on various projects over the coming year.  
 

NUT-AWARE SCHOOL 
As you will know, we are a nut-aware school.  We do have several members of our school community who have 
allergies to nuts, and nut products, including to air-borne particles.  We would greatly appreciate your help in making 
sure that any packed lunches or break-time snacks brought into school do not contain nuts. Please check carefully, 
particularly with chocolate spread, or baked goods that have a chocolate filling as these do quite often have nuts as 
one of their ingredients. If you would like further information about allergies, please follow this link: Allergy UK | 
National Charity.  Many thanks for your cooperation with this.  
 

HARVEST FESTIVAL  
We will be celebrating our Harvest Festival on the morning of Wednesday 9th October 
at 9:15am in St Mary’s Church, Twyford.  Parents are welcome to join us for this 
collective worship if they would like to.  

Like last year, we will be supporting the Twyford Kindness Larder.  The larder is a 
source of canned or dried foodstuffs (and some other non-perishable goods) for 
anyone experiencing hardship.  It is a small shed situated at the left hand side of 
Twyford village hall. Children should bring any donations they have to school either 
on or before the Wednesday morning.  Even if you can only spare one item, it will be 
gratefully received.    

 
PENALTY NOTICES FOR TERM-TIME ABENCE 
You will have seen in the national news that from this September the Government have introduced a new penalty 
notice scheme for unauthorised school absences.  Details are included at the bottom of this this newsletter.  Any 
request for term time absence should be made via the Absence Request Form available from the school office, 
however please be mindful that Headteachers are not able to authorise ANY absence unless there are exceptional 
circumstances. 
 

PARENT CONSULTATION MEETINGS 
Earlier this week you received a ParentMail inviting you to book a meeting with your child’s class teacher.  The 
booking portal is now open and you will need to directly book a time yourself via ParentMail.  

We will also be opening the school on Wednesday 9th and Thursday 10th October between 3:30pm and 5:30pm for 
you to visit the school and view your child’s work ahead of meeting with their teacher.  There is no need to book an 
appointment for this; just come along at a time between those mentioned above.  Your child’s books will be in their 
classrooms. 
 

https://www.allergyuk.org/
https://www.allergyuk.org/


 
 
ONLINE SAFETY NEWSLETTER 
The September edition of our online safety newsletter is attached.  As always, there is useful information for parents 
about many of the online platforms your child may be using.  This month focuses on social media algorithms and also 
Snapchat.  
 

FOOTBALL SQUAD TRAINING – Years 4, 5 and 6 
Following the success we had when Year 5 and 6 played some football matches last year, we are setting up our very 
own Twyford Football Squad.  If your child is in Year 4, 5 or 6 they will be able to take part in training every Tuesday 
lunchtime with Mr Goodwin.  In order to participate, your child will need to wear shin-pads and either football boots 
or trainers (different to the ones they are wearing in school if in PE uniform) If your child has PE that day, they will be 
able to wear their PE kit.  If not, they will need to bring some sports clothes to change into.  During training, Mr 
Goodwin will work with the squad on drills, skills work and developing game strategies.  Please note, that any 
football matches will be for Year 5 and 6 pupils only with the teams being selected from those who regularly attend 
training. 
 

COLLECTION AT THE END OF THE DAY 
The end of the day is a busy time in the school office so if arrangements for your child going home are changing, 
please let us know as soon as possible to ensure the message gets passed onto class teachers in time. If you are 
going to be late collecting your child at the end of the school day and have not been able to make alternative 
arrangements, then we will place them in after school club with NXT Level Coaching. Please note a charge for wrap 
around care will be made for this.  
 

COOL MILK SCHEME 
All children at Twyford can have a cup of milk each day.  This is free for children under 5-years-old, and at a small 
cost for children over 5-years-old.  If you are interested you can find all the details of the scheme at 
www.coolmilk.com    
Children eligible for Pupil Premium can also have milk each day free of charge, if you think this might apply to you 
please contact the school office. 
 
I hope you all have a wonderful weekend. 
 
With warmest wishes,  
 
Judith Bloomfield 
Headteacher 
 
 

 
 
  

We Learn Together; Grow Together; Achieve Together knowing that Jesus said: 

“I am the vine; you are the branches. If you remain in me and I in you, you will bear much fruit."  
John 15:5 

https://coolmilk.com/parents/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Tuesday 24th September  Flu Immunisations – Reception to Year 6 

Monday 30th September – Thursday 3rd 
October 2024 

 Bikeability for Year 5 

Wednesday 9th October NEW Harvest Festival at St Mary’s Church – 9:15am 

Wednesday 9th October NEW 
3:30pm – 5:30pm classrooms are open for parents 
to view their child’s work 

Thursday 10th October NEW 
3:30pm – 5:30pm classrooms are open for parents 
to view their child’s work 

Tuesday 15th October  School Photographs – individual and siblings 

Wednesday 16th October NEW Parent/teacher consultations – book on Parentmail 

Thursday 17th October NEW Parent/teacher consultations – book on Parentmail 

Friday 25th October  School breaks up for half term 

Thursday 31st October 2024  
Deadline for applications for Secondary School 
Admissions September 2025 

Monday 4th November  School re-opens after half-term 

Thursday 7th November NEW FOTS – School Disco – further details to follow 

Monday 16th December 2024  KS2 Carol Service at St Marys Church - 6:30pm 

Friday 20th December 2024  School closes for Christmas break 

Monday 6th January 2025  INSET Day 

Tuesday 7th January 2025  School re-opens after Christmas break 

Friday 14th February 2025  School breaks up for half term 

Monday 24th February 2025  School re-opens after half term 

Friday 4th April 2025  School breaks up for Easter 

Tuesday 22nd April 2025  School re-open after Easter 

Monday 5th May 2025  May Bank Holiday – School closed 

TERM DATES 2024/2025 

Autumn 1 Term 2024 Thursday 5th September 2024 Friday 25th October 2024 

Autumn 2 Term 2024 Monday 4th November 2024 Friday 20th December 2024 

Spring 1 Term 2025 Tuesday 7th January 2025 Friday 14th February 2025 

Spring 2 Term 2025 Monday 24th February 2025 Friday 4th April 2025 

Summer 1 Term 2025 Tuesday 22nd April 2025 Friday 23rd May 2025 

Summer 2 Term 2025 Tuesday 3rd June 2025 Tuesday 22nd July 2025 

Twyford   
C of E 
School 

 

School 

Diary 

 

 



Friday 23rd May 2025  School breaks up for half term 

Monday 2nd June 2025  INSET Day 

Tuesday 3rd June 2025  School re-opens after half term 

Tuesday 22nd July 2025  School breaks up for summer 

Wednesday 23rd July 2025  INSET Day 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

NXT LEVEL COACHING 

WRAP AROUND CARE 

To book: https://www.nxtlevelcoaching.co.uk/book-online/twyfordcofprimary 

Contact: info@nxtlevelcoaching.co.uk  Text: 07703 187543 

Please book wrap-around care or club places by midday 

BREAKFAST CLUB DROP & GO AFTER-SCHOOL CLUB 

7.50am – 8.40am 8.30am – 8.40am 3.15pm – 4.15pm 4.15pm – 5.30pm 

£4.00 £1.00 £5.00 £4.00 

Book online No need to pre-book Book online Book online 

Breakfast served until 8.20am Payable in cash on the day 

Activities including art, craft, 

sports, games, Lego and 

construction 

Activities including art, craft, 

sports, games, Lego and 

construction 

Light snack served for additional 

75p 

The booking cut-off time for same day wraparound care services is 12:00 PM. 

We understand that emergencies can arise, and to accommodate such situations, we have designated a process for late bookings.  In the 

case of an emergency, please contact the school office directly to make a late booking.  Your child will be added to the day’s register and an 

invoice for payment will be sent directly to you.  However, we kindly request that this option is only used in genuine emergency situations 

and not as a regular occurrence 

 

 
 
 

https://www.nxtlevelcoaching.co.uk/book-online/twyfordcofprimary
mailto:info@nxtlevelcoaching.co.uk


 
 

 
 

  

 



  
  
  

 

 
 


